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Our ref  16 July 2021
Matheson Listings   
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 

Consultation Paper 142 - Consultation on Prospectus Fees and Service Standards 

We are writing to you in connection with Central Bank of Ireland (“CBI”) Consultation Paper 142; 

Consultation on Prospectus Fees and Service Standards (“CP 142”).  We attach the letter dated 16 

July 2021 issued to the CBI by the Irish Debt Securities Association (“IDSA”) relating to CP 142 and 

would note that we agree with the comments set out therein. 

In respect of the proposed new fee structure, we would specifically highlight the proposed fee relating 

to the filing of Final Terms.  From our research and feedback from industry, this fee is not charged by 

competing jurisdictions and we believe its introduction will be likely to damage the perception of 

Ireland as a leading jurisdiction for listing securities. 

In addition, we consider the proposed changes to the service standards to be a reduction in service 

levels currently offered by the CBI. Proposing a reduction in service levels alongside an increase in 

fees would be a cause of concern to industry as it would be usual to expect an increase in service to 

accompany any increase in fee levels being charged for the same service. Such a change is not in 

keeping with industry standards and, again, we consider that it will have a negative impact on the 

listing industry in Ireland. 

We would be happy to meet with the CBI to discuss the contents of this letter or that of the IDSA letter 

filed earlier today.   
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Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
MATHESON 
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